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Wilts Friendly Society Anniversary Meeting 

 
The members of the Hindon Friendly Society celebrated their anniversary on Tuesday, assembling at their 
headquarters, the Grosvenor Hotel.  The roll was called by the Secretary, after which they proceeded to 
church, where a sermon was preached by the Rev. W. H. Tayler, (vicar).  After the service, the town was 
perambulated, and at one o’clock the members sat down to a capital spread, provided in Host Kemp’s well-
known style.  The vicar presided, and was supported by a few visitors.  After dinner a short toast list was 
gone through, and the day was wound up with dancing.  The Society is founded on the 10 years’ principle, 
has about 60 members, and £70 in hand.  The Hindon Brass Band (under Mr. Snook) was in attendance 
during the day, and rendered good service. 
 
Western Gazette, 25 May 1888 
 


